TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN'S MEETING November 7, 2017

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent:

Public: Victoria Dickerson, Raymond Judd, Michael Hilderth and David Testerman

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

FIRE DEPT: Dee Ford reported that FEMA-Homeland Security reviewed the storm damage from the recent storm. The roads affected where King Rd, Lynch Rd, Poverty Pond Rd and Tioga Rd. If there issues resulting from the storm residents should call 211 for assistance. The property located at 10 Commerce St presents a public safety hazard with the stairs to the upstairs apartment being stacked with debris. The Fire Dept would like to barricade the access road to the storage and the backside fire station from public use to the apartment house. Mr. Huntoon's property on King Rd has been burning brush and also recently had a mobile home delivered. Dee Ford will visit them and report on what she finds out. Mr. Dupuis asked to see if the State issued a over the road permit for the mobile home.

HIGHWAY DEPT: No Report

Police Dept: No Report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: No Report

PUBLIC MEETING: Victoria Dickerson has concerns over a burned-out property on 672 Borough Road which is affecting sale of a home. Dee Ford contacted the fire marshal in reference to this property and they suggested that we send Brad A. Hasu a letter requesting the status of the building and the safety of the structure.

Michael Hilderth had a concern about paying taxes.

NON Public Session:

BOARD BUSINESS:

There was a question about how the sweep accounts would be affected when changing the town's bank account to a business account. Lisa Seymour contacted Julie from Franklin Savings Bank and discussed the accounts and there will be no effect. Julie will be coming on November 21st for final signatures. We are all set to proceed with the new changes to the account per the selectmen.

The town has received the revised estimated revenues MS-434-R from the DRA. At this point we are just waiting for the school to submit their report and then we can receive a preliminary tax-rate number.

The board unanimously voted to adjourn to a nonpublic session as permitted by RSA 91-A:3, II (a) at 8:00pm.

The board returned from nonpublic session at 8:45pm. The board then voted unanimously to seal the nonpublic session minutes.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:54 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Mike Brady